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Project Name: 
Hotel at Short Pump Town Center 
Plans

POD2021-00524 | POD2021-00330 | Prev. POD2021-00183
Date Received by Public Works:    Apr 26, 2021    Aug 19, 2021    Dec 1, 2021
Date Comments Completed:          May 11, 2021    Aug 27, 2021   Dec 15, 2021

The Traffic Engineering Division has reviewed the plans for POD2021-00524 and has the following comments:


Sheet C3.0 (Layout Plan):
1. Thank you for providing truck turning movements on the plan. Please label the design vehicle used (SU-40, per comment-response letter).
2. Clarify the guardrail connection proposed by the southern property corner (“CONNECT TO EX. GUARDRAIL”). Recommend a radial connection so not to create a rigid, angled connection next to the mall roadway.

a. Please provide a detail of the proposed guardrail and any transitions between it and the existing guardrail along the mall roadway.

3. At the intersection of the mall’s circular roadway (Short Pump Towne Center Circle) and Towne Center West Boulevard, recommend providing a landing at the top of the slope (and around) the ramp per CG-12 detail. Otherwise, a CG-12 Type B may be more appropriate to install here.
4. Previously, I commented: “Consider modifying the striping of Short Pump Towne Center Circle northbound to better delineate that the inner lane is a mandatory left turn lane approaching its intersection with Towne Center West Boulevard.” I understand the project’s Planner brought up a Planning Commissioner’s concern about the mall’s circular road. Please consider the following pavement marking recommendations along northbound, Short Pump Towne Center Circle (along the site’s frontage):
a. From the nearest intersection to the south, recommend removing the standard 10/40 markings between the two NB lanes and replacing with VDOT standard lane drop markings (3’ long, 9’ gaps, 8” wide). In the final 100’ leading up to the intersection with Towne Center West Boulevard, install a single solid white line between the two lanes.
b. Please install additional left turn arrows. The first arrow should be installed in line with the start of the lane drop markings.
c. To better emphasize the “lane drop” condition, please add at least two MUTCD standard R3-7L signs (LEFT LANE MUST TURN LEFT) in line with alternating turn arrows. If added, please include a detail of the sign on the plans.
Per above comment, if new pavement markings are added, please provide labels and annotations of the new striping (details to include color, marking widths, lengths, and line type dimensions [ex. lane drop markings: 3’ long line segments, 9’ long gaps].
Should you have any questions, please let me know.

Thank you,







Brandon House, E.I.T.
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